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Friday 8th December 2023 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
Year 3- Class teacher 
After Christmas Mr Ferguson will finish his current contract with us. Thank you, Mr Ferguson, for 
your expert teaching this term. Mr Ferguson will be back later in the year to do some further supply 
work. He is a firm friend of Broughton Primary and we look forward to welcoming him back soon. 
 
Mr Clempson will be joining our team as the Year 3 teacher. The children have met him recently and 
many of them remember him from when he previously worked for us. We are pleased to welcome 
Mr Clempson back to Broughton Primary. 
 
Samba Drumming 
The Year 5 class how now finished their drumming project and performed a very loud and energetic 
piece to the whole school. Year 5 parents can access the video of the performance through Teams.  
Maybe turn the volume down! 
 
Lego Club – ‘Kids with Bricks’ After School club 
We need one more child to reach the minimum number for this club to run. I am just checking in 
case you missed this information, the fliers with details and how to book are attached.  
 
Christmas Tree 
Our school tree will not be needed after 19th December. It is a beautiful 7ft Nordic Spruce with long 
needles. Please email the office if you would like to re-use it over the Christmas holidays. It must be 
collected on 19th December by 3.30pm – first come, first served. 
 
Last day of term 
A reminder that school will close at 2pm on Wednesday 20th December for the Christmas break. 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
Previous Information 
Evening Christmas Performances - Drop off and pick up 
For Key Stage One on the evening Christmas performance on Monday 11th December, children 
need to be dropped back to school promptly at 5:30pm in school uniform. 
 
Children need to be dropped off and collected from the following classrooms: 
 

YR – The computer suite (Dawdlers Club) 
Y1 – The Y1 classroom 
Y2 – The Y3 classroom 
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The performance will finish at approximately 6:30pm. Children will then change and be dismissed 
from the classrooms above. 
 
For Key Stage Two on the evening Christmas performance on Tuesday 12th December, children 
need to be dropped back to school promptly at 5.30pm wearing their Christmas outfits. 
Key Stage 2 classes will be dismissed from their usual classrooms. All children must be collected – 
there will be no child allowed to ‘walk off’ from the site on this evening. 
 
Christmas Concert information – Monday 11th and Tuesday 12th December  
Reminders 

• Please walk past the front office, through the black gate and form an orderly queue by the 
rear hall door. A member of staff will open the door and let you in. Thank you for your 
patience. 

• A member of staff will be on the door with a list of who has made a booking, so there is no 
need for a physical ticket. 

• Everyone who attends must have a booked place, this is for fire safety. Additional adults and 
children without bookings will not be admitted. Please do not come to the school without a 
booking. 

• Babies / pre-school children will not be admitted. 

• There is no parking on the school site for parents.  

• Please be considerate of our neighbours when parking near the school.  

• At night, the school site is very dark. Please mind your step. 
 
Christmas Dinner – Tuesday 19th December 
If you would like your child/ren to have a Christmas dinner at school please book and pay by noon 
on Monday 11th December to enable our catering team time to place their orders.  
 

Pantomime – Wednesday 20th December 
We are going to the Panto on the last day of term - Oh yes, we are! Please make sure to go onto 
ParentPay to make your contribution towards the cost of the coach and to consent to your child 
taking part in this exciting trip if you have not done so already. Further details will be provided 
closer to the day. 
 
On Panto Day - Please book/bring a packed lunch. If you mistakenly book a cooked meal this will be 
changed to a packed lunch. This is due to timing as we will be travelling back from the panto. If a 
hot dinner is already booked on 20th December for your child, please change it to a packed lunch. 
 
Cup of Kindness 
This week’s winner is from Year 5: 

                                                             



 
December 

Monday 11th    KS1 (YR, 1 & 2)  Christmas Play 9:15am & 6pm 

Tuesday 12th   KS2 (Y3,4,5 & 6) Christmas Play 9:15am & 6pm 

Tuesday 19th    Whole School  Church visit 

Whole school  Love Food Christmas dinner   

Wednesday 20th   Whole School  Trip to Cinderella panto at Corby Cube 

    Whole School  Close for Christmas 2.00pm 

 

Term Break School Closes Back to School 

Christmas Wednesday 20th December 2.00pm Thursday 4th January 2024 

February half term Friday 17th February 3.15/20pm 
2024 

Monday 26th February 2024 

Easter Thursday 28th March 2.00pm 2024 Monday 15th April 2024 

May Half Term Friday 24th May 3.15/20pm 2024 Monday 3rd June 2024 

Summer Friday 19th July 2.00pm 2024 Wednesday 4th September 2024 

 
Enjoy the weekend,   

 
Claire Shortt,  

Headteacher 

 
Any concerns about your child’s education or welfare please make contact with the class teacher: 

Miss Baker: d.baker@my-bps.co.uk 

Miss Durman: g.durman@my-bps.co.uk 

Mrs West: p.west@my-bps.co.uk 

Mrs Neale: p.neale@my-bps.co.uk 

Mr Ferguson: g.ferguson@my-bps.co.uk 

Mr Hancock: c.hancock@my-bps.co.uk 

Mrs Italiano: a.italiano@my-bps.co.uk 

Mr Wheeler: m.wheeler@my-bps.co.uk  

Mrs Phippen: a.phippen@my-bps.co.uk  

 

Any concerns about ordering school lunches: 

office@my-bps.co.uk 

 

Any questions about paying for school trips or your accounts: 

bursar@broughtonprimary.northants-ecl.gov.uk  
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